
 

 

Memorandum 
 
 
To:  Gold Coast Health Plan Providers  
 
From:  Vicki Wrighster, Senior Director of Provider Network Operations 
              
Re:    GCHP Health Fair Postponed; Statement on Data Sharing  
 
Date:   June 18, 2025 
 
 
Out of a deep concern for the safety and wellbeing of our members, providers, partners, and 
staff in light of increased activity by U.S. Immigration and Customs Enforcement (ICE) in our 
community, Gold Coast Health Plan (GCHP) has decided to postpone our annual Your 
Health First / Su Salud Está Primero Health Fair, which was scheduled for June 22, 2025, at 
Oxnard College. We plan to reschedule the health fair once we feel it is safe for our 
community to gather. 
 
We appreciate all the providers and community partners who were prepared to work at the 
health fair to make this a successful event. Thank you for the work you do to ensure our 
members have access to the high-quality health care services they need and deserve. 
 
GCHP also recently became aware of false rumors circulating in our community indicating 
that GCHP granted access to ICE to the private information of our members. We want to be 
clear that GCHP did not, and will never, release the private information of any of our members 
to immigration authorities. We denounce the use of any member data for immigration 
enforcement actions and ensure you that the safety and wellbeing of our members and 
community continues to be our top priority. We released a statement about the sharing of 
member data. To read it, click here.  
 
It is important that we continue to work diligently to maintain the trust of our community so 
that they may continue to access care without fear. 
 
If you have any questions, please email us at ProviderRelations@goldchp.org. 

https://www.goldcoasthealthplan.org/news/releases/gold-coast-health-plan-denounces-sharing-of-medicaid-enrollment-data-with-department-of-homeland-security/
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